## STANFORD UNIVERSITY STANFORD, CALIFORNIA 94303

OFFICE OF THE VICE PROVISE.

May 13, 1971

Miss Diane Fields ASSU Office Tresidder Stanford University

Dear Miss Fields:

President Lyman has asked me to reply to your letter of May 7, 1971 concerning student membership for the remainder of this year on the President's Advisory Committee on ROTC Affairs.

We have not received notice of the Senate By-law passed on April 21st or Mr. Borock's explanation of it, both of which are referred to in your letter. We have been operating under the agreement reached between the Faculty Senate and the ASSU Council of Presidents with respect to Academic Council Committees which was confirmed in the attached memorandum from Dr. Winbigler to Mr. Mickelson dated March 1, 1971. Pursuant to this understanding, two student members from last year's ROTC Committee, Mr. Brown and Mr. Blanchard, have met as members of the Committee at its meetings this year. I believe that Professor Connolly, the Committee Chairman, has been unable to reach the third student member. Thus, there is at this point, at most one "vacancy" on the Committee. If the ASSU Senate wishes to nominate a student to fill that vacancy for the rest of the year, the President would be pleased to receive a nomination along with an explanation of the authority by which the Senate may make such nominations without reference to its Committee on Nominations.

I shall look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Robert M. Rosenzweig

Vice Provost and

Advisor to the President

cc: Richard W. Lyman, Stanford Dornbusch, William Clebsch, H. Donald Winbigler, Thomas J. Connolly